VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

October 11, 2011

5:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on October 11, 2011 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Kimberlee Smith, Councilor

Cal West, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Denise Williams, Librarian

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.  

Councilor Seely asked what the invoice from Green Tree Solid Waste Authority was for regarding Environmental Gross Receipts.

The Deputy Clerk informed the Council that the amount the Village received monthly for Environmental Gross Receipts was  paid to Green Tree Solid Waste Authority as per the Joint Powers Agreement.

The Mayor noted the amount was larger than usual due to the GRT correction that was made by TRI Construction.

Councilor Seely asked why there were three separate entries.

The Deputy Clerk stated the payment was broken down into three amounts, one for each month in the quarter – July, August and September.

Councilor Seely asked why the amounts charged to the Water Fund utilities were so high.

The Mayor reminded the Council about the water leak that had occurred at the Museum, and he stated since the museum utilities were normally charged to Legislative Operating he thought it would be more equitable if he divided the charge between the Water and Gas Enterprise Funds.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

Councilor Bradford arrived at the meeting and took her seat.

The Mayor asked Councilor Bradford if she had any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

The Mayor asked for a Motion to approve the Minutes.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on September 13, 2011 and of the Special Meeting on September 27, 2011.

Councilor West seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any corrections.

Councilor Seely made note of corrections to the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on September 13, 2011.  He stated in the last sentence on page two the word “center” needed to be capitalized “Center”. He also noted two corrections on page four in the last sentence of paragraph six.   He stated the word “regrading” needed to be changed to “regarding”, and later in the same sentence the word “to” needed to be deleted.

The Deputy Clerk noted the corrections.

Councilor Smith asked that more detail be added to the Minutes of the Special Meeting on September 27, 2011 in particular to the sections where the Resolutions were explained and where the Green Tree Solid Waste Authority meeting report had been discussed.  She said that she was not complaining about how the minutes were prepared because they were always done very well, but this particular meeting needed more detail.

The Mayor stated he would make sure more information was added.

The Mayor explained that there had been a mishap with the digital recorder, and there was no recording to work with when the minutes had been transcribed.  He stated the Deputy Clerk had done the best she could with her brief notes to remember what had been said during the meeting and that was the reason why the minutes were not as detailed as usual.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions or comments.

No other questions were asked.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes    

Councilor Bradford:  Yes 

Councilor Smith:  Yes  

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #11-15 Regarding Approval of the 2013-2017 ICIP

The Mayor noted the Plan had already been approved by the Council at the previous meeting, but he stated the Clerk had forgotten to include a formal resolution on the agenda so the Council needed to vote again on the issue in reference to approving a resolution.

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the resolution.

Councilor West made a motion to approve Resolution #11-15 Regarding Approval of the 2013-2017 Infrastructure Capital Improvements Plan.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

No questions were asked.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West:  Yes    

Councilor Bradford:  Yes 

Councilor Smith:  Yes  

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor 

Quarterly Revenue and Expense Comparison Report:

The Mayor stated the Clerk had given a copy of the most recent Quarterly Revenue and Expense Comparison Report to each Councilor for their review.  He said he would be happy to answer any questions after they had a chance to review it.  He pointed out they should review page three, and he noted the amount of Gross Receipt Taxes collected year to date was 61% of the amount budgeted for the entire year. 

The Mayor projected the amount of Gross Receipt Taxes the Village would receive would most likely show a large amount again when the Wastewater Treatment Project and the Highway 54 Project commenced.

The Mayor stated there had been a savings in salaries for the past few months due to the open Public Works Director's position but that would cease when Mr. Davis began his employment with the Village on October 17th.   He stated even though there had been a savings in salaries, there would be additional expenses for travel to send Mr. Davis for various trainings.  He stated Mr. Davis would be doing wastewater training first, and he hoped to do the natural gas training here in-house.

The Mayor stated that overall the budget looked very good year to date.

Preliminary Engineering Report:

The Mayor stated the Council had also received a copy of the Preliminary Engineering Report for the Water Transmission Line Project.  He stated the PER was very important  because without a completed PER there was very little chance of receiving any future grant funding for the project design and construction. 

Asset Management Planning Grant:

The Mayor stated he had been contacted by the Department of Finance regarding the planning grant application that had been submitted, and he was told it had been rejected because there were some inconsistencies in the application.  He stated he would not know the specific details until he received the letter from DFA explaining the issues that had been found with the application.  He stated the Village could correct the deficiencies and resubmit the application.

James Hamilton Construction:

The Mayor stated he had tried to visit with the contractor, but they had not been around whenever he had gone looking for them.  He stated he would continue to try to make contact so he could get a date for when they were planning to mobilize in Corona.

New Public Works Director:

The Mayor stated Mr. Davis would be starting on October 17, 2011.  The plan was for him to work for the first few months to get acquainted with Village operations and then Mr. Davis would start formal training for his required certifications.

Main Line Water Leak:

The Mayor stated a water leak had been discovered in Pinon Village.  He stated in the process of repairing the leak, they had uncovered what looked to be a very unprofessional installation dating back to when the line was originally built.  He stated he was pleased with how the repairs and corrections had been handled by the Public Work's staff.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

Councilor Smith asked the Council what they thought about the idea of putting speed bumps on Franklin Street to solve the issues she had brought up of speeding and vehicles not stopping at Stop Signs.

The Mayor suggested they look into rumble strips.  He stated he did not like speed bumps because they were not good in emergency situations.  He gave an example of the rumble strips used on Highway 41 as it intersects Highway 60 in Willard.

The Mayor stated that talking to the Sheriff was useless as nothing had resulted from those conversations.

Councilor Bradford stated there were several places around town where there were faded Stop Signs.

The Mayor stated he would get those replaced.

The Mayor stated he would also look into the idea of speed bumps.

Councilor Smith stated she had one more item to discuss.

Councilor Smith stated that Denise Williams, the Librarian, had made a wonderful contribution to the school and community with her work at the Library, and she wanted to publicly thank her.  She stated the children and teachers looked forward to their trip to the Library because of Ms. Williams.

Everyone applauded Ms. Williams.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Smith moved to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes 

Councilor Bradford:  Yes   

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor Smith:  Yes 

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________






_____________

William E. Hignight, Mayor






Date

___________________________





_____________

Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

                                                                 Date   

